


MINUTES OF THE PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION MEETING, HELD AT 7:00 P.M., OCTOBER 11, 2010, 711 NORTH GALLOWAY AVENUE, MESQUITE, TEXAS

	Present:
	Vice Chairman Richard Allen, Commissioners Barbara Dunn, Larry Allen, Donna Adams, Bob Johnson and Terry Tosch, Alternates N.N. Dharmarajan and Mike Potter

	Absent:
	Commissioner Jack Akin


	Staff:
	Manager of Planning and Zoning Jeff Armstrong, Senior Planner Garrett Langford, Planner Liz Butler, Planner Danielle Wonkovich, Deputy City Attorney Liz Lunday, Administrative Secretary Kim Attebery


Vice Chairman R. Allen called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.

I. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 27, 2010, MEETINGS
A motion was made by Ms. Dunn and seconded by Ms. Adams to approve the minutes of September 27, 2010. The motion passed unanimously.
II. PUBLIC HEARING - ZONING
A. Consider an application for an amendment to Planned Development – Single-family (2960) to allow indoor and outdoor sports and recreation uses, submitted by James Belt, Baseball Nation, LLC, on property described as 26.246 acres out of the Theophalus Thomas Survey, Abstract No. 1461, located at 1420 Wooded Lake.

This item was held until the end of the meeting to give the applicant time to arrive. Jeff Armstrong briefed the Commission on the case summarizing Staff’s recommendations. The applicant did not show and Mr. Armstrong stated that the applicant had not responded regarding Staff recommendations.  Vice Chairman R. Allen opened the public hearing. No one appeared and Mr. R. Allen closed the public hearing.  The Commission discussed their desire to have the applicant present to address certain issues that could cause concern regarding their operation and exactly what the site would be used for.
A motion was made by Mr. Potter and seconded by Ms. Adams to postpone the request until the next meeting. The motion passed unanimously.
III. ELECTION OF OFFICERS
A motion was made by Ms. Adams and seconded by Ms. Dunn to elect Richard Allen as Chairman. The motion passed unanimously.
A motion was made by Ms. Dunn and seconded by Mr. Tosch to elect Bob Johnson as Vice Chairman. The motion passed unanimously.
IV. DIRECTOR’S REPORT

A. Report on recent City Council action.
There were no items to report.
There being no further business for the Commission, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 P.M.

	
	_______________________________

	
	Richard Allen, Vice Chairman
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